
   
U.S. Department of Transportation                                      
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials 
Safety Administration 
 

 

8701 S. Gessner, Suite 630 
Houston TX 77074 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL TO: chris.kendall@denbury.com 
 
January 29, 2024 
 
Chris Kendall 
Director, President, and Chief Executive Officer  
Denbury Inc.  
5851 Legacy Circle, Suite 1200 
Plano, Texas 75024 

CPF 4-2022-017-NOPV 
 
Dear Mr. Kendall: 
 
By letter dated May 26, 2022, the Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration, Office 
of Pipeline Safety, issued a Notice of Probable Violation, Proposed Civil Penalty, and Proposed 
Compliance Order to Denbury Gulf Coast Pipelines, LLC.  On March 24, 2023, the allegations 
were resolved in a Consent Agreement and Order, which required payment of a civil penalty and 
certain corrective measures.   
 
Based on PHMSA’s review of the documentation Denbury provided, it has been determined that 
Denbury has complied with the terms of this Order. 
 
Accordingly, this case is now closed, and no further action is contemplated with respect to the 
matters involved in this case.  Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Bryan Lethcoe 
Director, Southwest Region, Office of Pipeline Safety 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
 
cc:  David Sheppard, Executive Vice President – Chief Operating Officer, 

david.sheppard@denbury.com 
Mr. Randy Robichaux, Vice President, Health, Safety and Environmental, 
randy.robichaux@denbury.com 
Chad Docekal, Regulatory Manager - Pipelines, chad.docekal@denbury.com 
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